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Key Dates

Did you know that the 
term dates for this 
academic year, as well 
as the following year, 
are available to view 
and download from our 
website?  
www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/
parents/termdates

Weds, 8 Feb & Fri, 10 
Feb
Year 10 GCSE Geography 
Field Trip Liverpool (two 
cohorts)

Fri, 10 February 
Year 9 Mid Year Science 
Assessment
Katherine Fletcher MP 
Visit

13-17 February
Half term closure

Tues, 28 February
Year 10 Faith Day

Fri, 10 March
Year 11 Faith Day

Tues, 21 March 
Year 9 DTP/ACWY 
Immunisations catch up

Priory’s Year 9 pupils will be bookworms over the next few months 
as they aim to read around ten books each to help to choose the 
Lancashire Book of the Year. 

Priory has been selected as one of the schools in the county to receive a collection 
of around 26 new books which a number of Year 9 pupils have volunteered to 
read. 

The pupils’ first external meeting about the books was at Lancashire Archives 
early Friday morning to discuss the novels with pupils from other schools. 

English teacher and Chief Librarian, Mrs Elliott said: “There are around 90 books 
on the list and we have been sent around 26 to read. Many of our keen readers 
volunteered to take part and they are enjoying the challenge. 

“Tom said he read a book he would never have selected on his own but he 
enjoyed it so this is good as it takes pupils out of their comfort zone with their 
reading. 

“Once we have read them, we have to whittle them down to either a top ten or 
five and then we go and discuss them with other schools. 

“That is a big step, it’s about building their confidence and feeling confident to 
share their views and challenge others about books. 

Continued overleaf...

Pupils To Judge Lancashire Book of the Year
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...Continued from front page.

“It’s always a good competition and, at the end, there is 
a big event where the winning authors come to UCLAN 
and talk about their books and how they got their ideas 
so our pupils can follow the process through.” 

Tom said: “I want to read as many of the books as I 
can. I think we will all try and read at least 10 each 
but hopefully more. It’s a good competition as it means 
you read books you wouldn’t normally read. It will be 
interesting to see which book wins overall.”  

Lancashire Book of the Year (LBOY) is the longest 
running young people's regional book award in 
the country. 

The award remains one of the few book awards in 
which young people themselves are solely responsible 
for choosing both the shortlist and the overall winning 
book. 

The award is voted for by Year 9 students in selected 
high schools around the county. Each school is given 
a collection of books, submitted by publishers as being 
the best books they had produced for the 12-14 age 
group. The young people then read and shortlist the 
books before choosing the overall winner.

The 2022 winner was Cynthia Murphy for her novel 
Last One To Die.

Pupils taking part are: 

Daniel McC, AJ F, Eve F, Thomas M, Jake L, Hannah 
B, Ethan R, Geetha D-R, Emily J, Tasha C

Organised by South Ribble Borough Council
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What's On After School 
Next Week
Saturday (4 February)
Lancashire Cross Country 
Championships at Witton Park, 
Blackburn. Good luck to Jack T (Year 
11) and Excellence I (Year 7) who 
will be representing Priory and South 
Ribble Schools. 

Monday
Year 10 South Ribble Cup Football vs 
Hutton (H)

Year 7 Netball Tournament at All 
Hallows

Tuesday
Year 7 Netball Tournament at All 
Hallows

Badminton Club (All years)

Dance Club (All years)

Wednesday
GCSE PE Badminton Practice
 
Thursday
Basketball Club – Sports Hall (All 
years)

Trampolining Club - Gym (All years)
 
Friday

Staff Football – Open to all staff
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Year 7 & 8 Girls Dance From 
The Heart
On Tuesday afternoon we welcomed pupils from some of our 
feeder primary schools to learn the steps to this year's South 
Ribble 'Dance From The Heart' routine.  

Following the event, the primary leaders will then take what they've 
learnt and teach it to the rest of their school. 

The young children were enthusiastically supported by Priory's Year 7 & 
8 girls for the Disney-themed dance.  Well done: Ella B, Maisie C, Lexi 
S, Kiera H, Emily A, Millie D, Isabella T, Kelsie-Ray D and Maisie W.
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70th Anniversary 
Raffle Prize Draw
And the winners are...

What a joy it was to have two former pupils from 
Class of 1953 join us on Monday.  Mrs Ward and Mr Rich were our very first 
Head Girl and Boy in our inaugural year, and along with Mr Eastham, they 
drew out our 70th anniversary raffle prize winners.

There were 20 prizes to give 
out and winning ticket numbers 
are published on our website. 
Winners have also been informed 
directly.

Whilst they were with us, Mr Rich 
and Mrs Ward took a nostalgic 
look at a photo of the school's 
very first teachers from 1953 
which was recently discovered in 
our archives, and also caught up 
with our current Head Prefects.

The winning tickets can be seen 
at>> 

www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/fundraising-priory/70th-anniversa-
ry-raffle

Thank you for your support!

http://www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/fundraising-priory/70th-anniversary-raffle
http://www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/fundraising-priory/70th-anniversary-raffle
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Year 11 College Interviews

On Wednesday, Preston College visited Priory to interview Year 11 
pupils who have applied for a course with 
them.

The College's next open day for Year 10 & 11 
pupils is on Weds, 8 March, 4pm-7pm.  

Pupils who are still considering the College as 
one of their options post-16 must apply before 
Friday, 17 March when they will return to Priory 
for catch up interviews.  

The College has also produced a useful guide, 
'How To Smash College Interviews'.  College 
interviews are not like other interviews that you 
might have for a job or university. They are 
more likely to be an informal chat with a careers 
guidance professional. However, there are a few 
things that you can do to make sure that you 
smash it. 

Read the article here>> www.preston.ac.uk/14-
19-school-leavers/how-to-articles/how-to-
smash-your-college-interview

Register for the next open event>> 
www.preston.ac.uk/events/year-
10-11-open-event

Mrs Ham 
Head of Year 11

http://www.preston.ac.uk/14-19-school-leavers/how-to-articles/how-to-smash-your-college-interview
http://www.preston.ac.uk/14-19-school-leavers/how-to-articles/how-to-smash-your-college-interview
http://www.preston.ac.uk/14-19-school-leavers/how-to-articles/how-to-smash-your-college-interview
http://www.preston.ac.uk/events/year-10-11-open-event
http://www.preston.ac.uk/events/year-10-11-open-event
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Priory Pupils Achieve a First for 
South Ribble in Scouting Challenge

Two Priory pupils used their navigation skills and evaded a team of 
‘hunters’ to finish second out of 145 teams in the popular Operation 
Moonlight, for scout and explorer groups. 

The event is similar to a game of manhunt and teams have to navigate from a 
mystery start and finish point, over around 15 miles. 

Year 11 Ben and Year 10 Abigail are part of the Enterprise Explorer Unit and they finished second overall and 
won the Explorer Section, so they were first in their age group.  The team of six were also the first ever team in 
the South Ribble District to have won this competition. 

Ben explained: “We were dropped off at a random 
location, which was Southport, and we had to 
navigate to the end which was Skelmersdale. 

“We took our phones for emergencies but we 
weren’t allowed to use them for navigating – it 
was about using OS maps and compasses. I 
have been a scout for around 10 years so I am 
ok at navigating. 

“We set off at mid-day and we had to finish before 
9pm and we got there just in time – it was really 
tight at the end. 

“You are also pursued 
by leaders of units and you have to make sure they don’t catch you. 

“It was very wet and cold and to come second out of 145 teams is an achievement, 
and first in our age group, so we were 
happy.” 

Abi admitted: “I found it really hard, my 
legs are still hurting! I struggled carrying 
the weight and walking so far because 
it was the first time I’d done a challenge 
like this but I am glad I did it. We could 
have perhaps won two trophies but it 
was amazing to win one and be the first 
in the District to get it too!” 
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Everybody's Reading 
at Priory
Twice a week in Learning for Life lessons, Years 
7-10 read a book together and discuss the 
characters and plot as a class.

Humanities and AR teacher, Miss Ackers, is tasked with 
planning the books for Year 7 and last week the year group 
finished 'Once' by Morris Gleitzman. To round off their 
understanding, Miss Ackers challenged Year 7 to write a 
diary extract from the main character's (Felix) point of view 
to prove that they have grasped the events of the book 
and can get into Felix's mindset. 

Miss Ackers said, "The entries proved that they've 
understood and enjoyed the book, and the effort they have 
put into them is incredible." 

Emily C won the competition overall and received a £10 
Amazon voucher. The other finalists deserved recognition 
and received 180 achievement points each for their efforts. 
Well done Excellence I and Oliver C, and everyone else 
that entered. Read Emily and Oliver's entries next page. 

Year 7 will soon be starting their new book, 'Wild Boy' 
by Rob Lloyd Jones, so pupils should look out for new 
competitions to enter 
as their reading 
progresses. 

One of the most powerful 
children’s novels about 
the Holocaust, the first 
part of Gleitzman’s 
quartet introduces Felix, 
a young Jewish boy 
fleeing across Nazi-
occupied Poland in 
a desperate, heart-
wrenching attempt to 
find his parents. 

My name is Felix. 
This is my story.

Felix has been living in an orphanage for three 
years and eight months when the men in armbands 
arrive to burn the books.

Going on the run in search of his parents, Felix 
soon learns that Poland in 1942 is not a safe place 
for Jewish boys. But can his gift for storytelling 
keep him one step ahead of the Nazis and help 
him find his parents?

After all, everybody deserves to have something 
good in their life at least once.

Miss Ackers
Humanities Teacher



Learn to Learn to 

Everybody's Reading continued...

Below are the winning entries from Emily and Oliver 
(Year 7).

Learning 
Newsletters
Every month we put together a newsletter for 
parents where we seek to share some of the 
initiatives and strategies we use in school so 
you might best support your child at home, in 
order to benefit them and further enhance their 
educational experiences in the long term.

This next issue looks at 'Maths' - How Sparx 
personalises each child’s homework, tailored to 
their level of understanding and learning pace, 
and what parents can do to support their child 
with it.

January's issue has been emailed to parents this 
week however all past issues can be downloaded 
from the school website at>>  www.priory.lancs.
sch.uk/parents/newsletters  (below our weekly 
newsletters - please scroll down) 

Mrs Cowell 
Vice Principal
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Priory Nature Reserve Gets a Fresh Look
Penwortham’s Nature Reserve will have a new weatherproof sign perfectly crafted by Technology 
Technician Mr Lawe. 

The old board was looking run down and a new sign was needed for the 
area, which is on the external part of school grounds and therefore open to 
the public. 

“The old sign has been there for around 10 years so it needed a facelift,” 
said Mr Lawe. 

“It probably took me around six/
seven hours to complete it in my 
spare time, using the laser cutter 
in school as well as handcutting 
parts of it myself. 

“It’s also weatherproof so 
hopefully it will last a long time. I 
am really proud of it.” 

The sign will be fixed into place 
next week and officially unveiled 
after the half term break by the 
PenCon Chair and Secretary.

At Penwortham Priory Academy 
the Learning for Life curriculum is 
designed to support the promotion 
of excellence for pupils and do all it 
can to improve their life chances.

Pupils have two 20 minute Learning 
for Life lessons each week where they 
will participate in the curriculum shown 
opposite.  

Where you will learn things you will need and will use, now 
and in the future

On the curriculum w/c 6 February

Voluntary & Community

Year 7 Spring Term - Theme: ‘Expressing myself effectively'
The difference between being nice and kind

Year 8 Spring Term - Theme: ‘Thinking with a clear head'
Stigma

Year 9 Spring Term - Theme: 'Adapting my voice'
Social media and communication

Year 10 Spring Term - Theme: ‘Owning my actions'
How can we protect each other in society?

Year 11 Spring Term - Theme: 'Charting the course'
What courses are available at university?
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Next week is National Apprenticeship Week and we will be 
sharing lots of information with our pupils.
The annual event will be celebrated from 6 to 12 
February and this year's theme is ‘Skills for Life’. National 
Apprenticeship Week brings together everyone passionate 
about apprenticeships to celebrate the value, benefit and 
opportunity that apprenticeships bring.  

The week-long celebration, taking place across England, 
will reflect on how apprenticeships can help individuals to 
develop the skills and knowledge required for a rewarding 
career, and businesses to develop a talented workforce that 
is equipped with future-ready skills.

Mrs Hopes, Lead Practitioner for Personal Development said, "One of our aims is ensuring pupils are 
prepared and well informed for life beyond Priory. Part of our careers offering is ensuring that pupils 
are aware of all qualifications open to them post 16. The awareness of apprenticeships is important, 
as some are still under the impression that apprenticeships are for those who under achieve in or 
fail GCSEs. It is important that pupils are aware that apprenticeships are more appropriate for some 
careers and can provide early access to a careers path to others."

Apprenticeships are real jobs with real 
employers, allowing you to work, earn a salary 
and gain valuable qualifications and experience.

With over 600 different apprenticeship standards 
covering everything from 
accountancy to zoo keeping, The Apprenticeship Quiz

How much do you know about apprenticeships? Test 
your knowledge with this fun quiz and learn a little 
more about what roles are available, when to apply, 
when companies advertise and what they might be 
looking for. Can you get 10/10?

Click to take the quiz>> 
https://amazingapprenticeships.com/resource/the-
apprenticeship-quiz-2023/  

Apprentices are Amazing
This powerful 90 second film showcases apprentices 
in roles from firefighter to working in parliament, and 
gently tackles misconceptions about the types of role 
you could have as an apprentice.

https://amazingapprenticeships.com/apprenticeships/

https://amazingapprenticeships.com/resource/the-apprenticeship-quiz-2023/ 
https://amazingapprenticeships.com/resource/the-apprenticeship-quiz-2023/ 
https://amazingapprenticeships.com/apprenticeships/
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Mr Henshaw
Assistant Head of Maths

Assistant Head of Maths Mr Henshaw, along with the Maths Department, 
ran a competition asking pupils to say what they particularly enjoy about the 
subject. Pupils were tasked with completing the following sentence,  
"I love Maths because..."

Here's why Emma and Niamh love Maths:

Emma...

I think Maths is a very logical subject 
and I think it's best taught at Priory. 
Mr Walker is the best teacher ever!

Niamh...

Maths has always been the one thing 
I find easy and interesting because 
there's no grey area. Everything is 
right or wrong and that means there's 
a formula to solve it. It's interesting 
and challenging because you always 
have something new to learn.

Charlotte is Priory's 
school counsellor and 
she has launched a 
competition for pupils to 
send her media content 
that has helped them 
with their mental health.  

Pupils could win a £50 voucher!

Email your links, screenshots or photos (or 
any other format) to:

info@
charlottelowepsychologicalservices

.co.uk

mailto:info@ charlottelowepsychologicalservices .co.uk
mailto:info@ charlottelowepsychologicalservices .co.uk
mailto:info@ charlottelowepsychologicalservices .co.uk
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Mrs Gidden’s Cool Readers Club
Here's what our Cool Readers Club is all about...

These are our reading stars put forward by their English teacher.  We interview them about their current book, 
what they like reading about and what they like to do when they’re not reading.

Introducing, Connie...
Connie loves drama at Priory but is thinking about a career in physiotherapy. 
 
The Year 9 has just started ‘The Dog Share’ by Fiona Gibson. 
 
“This is about two people who own the same dog but I have only just started reading it,” said Connie. 
 
“It was a bit confusing at first but it’s starting to make sense now!” 

 
Described as a ‘gloriously 
uplifting book’, Connie admits 
she enjoys a variety of books. 
 
“I can read anything really, I 
read for pleasure and I usually 
always finish the book.” 
 
Connie has taken part in 
Priory’s productions including 
Matilda, Game Over and Mary 
Poppins. 
 
“I enjoy drama and I do also 
take part in shows outside of 
school as well. 
 

“I want to be on stage in the future but I am also thinking about physiotherapy. My auntie is a physio and I do 
enjoy both sports and science and that combines them both.” 

Connie's AR teacher, Miss Ackers added, "Connie is such a gloriously uplifting student who clearly enjoys 

reading, brings a dramatic flair to class and is engrossed every week in her AR 

session. She's been reading lots of books since we've been back at school and 

it's lovely to see her enjoying books just as much as I do. Keep it up, Connie!"

Mrs Gidden 
Head of English



Learn to SucceedLearn to SucceedLearn to SucceedLearn to Succeed

Lost and Found: Are These Yours?
Over the half term we have accumulated many coats, hoodies, jewellery 
and various miscellaneous items.  If you can identify any items here 
then pupils should take a look in the lost property box in the Pastoral 
office.

Lost and found property is located in the Pastoral office with the exception of PE kit which is kept 
by the PE Department. Valuables will be stored securely by the Pastoral 
office (see Mr Shipton) until their owner can be identified.

We cannot over-emphasise the importance of marking all property with 
your child’s name, including ties and stationery. 

All unclaimed lost property is put into the 
uniform bank, given to charity or is disposed 
of after each end of term.

Mr Shipton
Pastoral Manager

Year 7, 8 & 9 
Creative Arts Rotations
There will be the usual rotation of Creative Arts classes - Art, Drama and 
Music - for Key Stage 3 pupils as we start the next half term, from w/c 20 
February 2023.

Pupils in Years 7-9 will therefore have lessons and receive homework from 
their new subject from that date.

The staffing / subjects will be...

Mrs Hopes
E1 / W1 - Art

Miss Howell
E2 / W2 - Drama

Mr Taylor
E3 / W3 - Music
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This Term's Extra Prize:
Win a whole year of 
HelloFresh!
These fantastic boxes deliver fresh high-quality 
ingredients direct to your door – with everything 
you need to create delicious dinners from scratch. 
Don't miss out - get your tickets today!

Every half term, there's an additional prize 
up for grabs.  Buy one or more tickets before 
Sat, 25 February and each ticket gives you a 
chance to win. 

Don't Forget Our School Lottery!
The school’s ‘Your School Lottery’ is part of the Gatherwell Ltd lottery group which was established with a core 
value of being an ethical lottery provider to help schools facing growing financial pressure.

By taking part, the pupils here at Priory will benefit directly regardless of who wins as every 
penny raised goes straight back to our school. There is a guaranteed cash winner for the 
school each week and the chance to win the £25,000 jackpot!

Play along! It's easy to get your tickets online - only £1 each.
You can choose to set up a direct debit, a recurring card payment or a one-off payment by card (the minimum 
term for this is 5 weeks at £5). If you're able to take part, please visit our ‘Your School Lottery’ page to purchase 
your tickets >>

www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/penwortham-priory-academy
For further details and FAQs please see below or visit our website at:

www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/fundraising-priory/school-lottery Good Luck!

Next DrawSat, 4 February and every Saturday




